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                Membership Secretary and Newsletter Distribution: Steve Roebuck  0208 394 2168

                Show Secretary: Cathy Flitter 07821 277708

Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or email me, margarethaslam6@gmail.com
Looking forward to our lovely Flower Show on Saturday 23rd July. Do have a look at your schedule included with your newsletter last time and on our website. Helpers very welcome at 5pm on Friday 22nd  also on the day! If you have a trophy from last time please contact Cathy, or bring it to a Monday meeting. Entries by 7pm on Thursday 21st please, phone 07821 277708 or email catherine.flitter2@ntlworld.com. This year, to offset our losses during covid, we are making a small charge to visit the show, £1 for members, £2 for non-members. Please bring cash!
Outing on Saturday 6th August: A private showing of Heathside, a National Garden Scheme garden, from 2.30- 4.30pm. Described as a terraced, plantaholic's garden with a riot of colour. Many unusual plants and a beautiful glasshouse housing exotics. 10 Links Green Way, Cobham KT11 2QH. £10 each to include tea and cake. Please book online at outing.egs@gmail.com or ring Marian on 020 8393 8019. Pay on the day, but notice of any cancellation must be given by 1st August or payment will be expected.
On the 15th May Paul Patton gave us a very informative talk about 'The Kitchen Garden'. He told us he gardens in a big sandpit, and everything was flagging with the dry Spring. He is also a bee-keeper and gave us interesting information about them too. He was proud of his new pond that he had constructed as a lock-down project. It did look nice, edged with Cotswold stone from where he grew up, and with a realistic fake heron to keep the real ones away.

He reminded us that vegetable growing isn't very technical, you can start potatoes growing in Spring by leaving them on your windowsill in eggboxes, and grow seedlings in supermarket packaging if you don't have flowerpots. In wartime every spare place was planted up, and this still continues today with allotments. Paul always enjoys seeing the ingenuity of shanty buildings constructed from old window frames. He has also seen vertical vegetable gardens grown on shelves against a wall. They are usually warm and do very well. It is worth growing your own for the flavour and freshness.

Once, in a talk, he told the surprised audience that they would need a wench to move giant pumpkins. Could be fun! Also fun, at a Flower Show, he enjoyed a radish exhibit grown by children. They had grown sixty varieties and presented them upside down, pushed into oasis, and the colours and shapes were beautiful.

It is a good idea to improve your soil with organic matter, garden compost, leaf mould,well-rotted manure, shredded tree mulch and composted kitchen waste. Soil testing kits will tell you what you are dealing with, PH Neutral is 7. This was the first question in the quiz at the end, so I won some compostable flower pots!

The most important creature in your garden is a microbe! Luckily there are millions in the soil, and they help with rotting down dead plants and establishing roots of new ones. You can buy nematodes in packs of 12 million! They are already in the soil, but more will help with slug removal. Use wild-life to advantage, birds, hedgehogs, lady-birds and beetles all help to remove pests. A wormery is useful to produce plant food from kitchen waste. Don't give them citrus peel though, they don't seem to like it. Do grow plenty of flowers to produce nectar for bees and they will help with pollination.

You can extend the growing season with cold frames and cloches. Protect your crops with hoops and fine netting, and mats round the base of brassicas.

Preserve your crop in a frost free shed, dry herbs and if you want to make jam or chutney Paul recommends the River Cottage book.

Plant lettuce little and often. You could choose different varieties of strawberry to extend the cropping all Summer. Gooseberries get quite sweet if you let them grow, supermarkets only sell sour green bullets. Watch out for gooseberry saw-fly though, they can demolish a whole bush overnight.

There are lots of new varieties of fruit and vegetables that have been developed, you can have blackberries that will grow in a hanging basket and dwarf bush pomegranates, although you'll need a hot summer to ripen the fruit. New varieties of asparagus can extend the season. Compact modern varieties of fruit tree can be grown at an angle to encourage fruiting. Suttons sell a dwarf Mulberry bush, and kiwi fruit and medlars can be grown by the adventurous! Paul is adventurous and tried growing asparagus pea and soya beans. He was disappointed with the taste, but won prizes in an RHS show because the judges hadn't seen these growing before.

When you prune fruit trees or bushes, just bear in mind that the idea is to open up the centre so that air can get in.

Plan where you are going to plant your crops. If you can move them each year it will prevent the build up of diseases. Catch cropping is a good idea, curly kale is quick to maximise the use of space. There are an amazing variety of coloured potatoes available from South America, look out for 'Sarpo' varieties for blight resistance. You could plant them in a tower, keep adding compost until the leaves come out the top, and you will have new potatoes at Christmas. Winter radish gives a fiery taste when grated into soup. Pick broad beans young, and stuff the courgettes. Advice, not being rude! Bake patty pan squashes, grow gourds for decoration.

Look out for diseases and deal with them before they take hold. Marigolds growing in your greenhouse doorway really do deter whitefly, but don't work if they are already in there.
This was an enthusiastic talk, and left us all keen to grow our own food, thanks Paul.
On Monday 18th July we have 'Tips from the Head Gardener' from Mark Saunders, and on 22nd August Cherrill Sands will tell us about 'Gardens of Surrey'. Cherrill did the research for the restoration of Painshill Park.
Our Open Garden group is up and running with several members' gardens to visit, contact John Lucking, john.lucking@outlook.com 01372 722843.
Banstead Horticultural Society would like to invite us to their talk on 9th July. Pippa Greenwood is coming to talk about 'My Life in Gardening', and this will be at Banstead Community Hall, Park Road SM7. It starts at 2pm for 2.30pm, and tickets are £12 through their website www.bansteadhorticulturalsociety.com. Ticket holders only.
Lots going on at Wisley: 'Free library tours' in the library at the RHS Hilltop, 10.30am, 1st, 8th and 11th July, 'Demonstration of how to take greenwood cuttings' at 2pm on 4th July, 

Discover how the 'Wildlife Garden' was designed and planted and which plants and features we are using to encourage wildlife at 2pm on 11th July 

Talk about how and why you should 'let your lawn flower' at 2pm on 18th July  

'Cuttings and Seed sowing for toddlers' at 2pm on 27th July 

At 2pm on 29th July there will be an introduction to the famous plantsman 'E A Bowles.'
I am always surprised how a few words on a page can vividly transport you somewhere else – here we go into a Care home in Amsterdam in 1990:

'Mirrors have been installed in the corridors at certain dangerous corners and intersections after two scooter crashes in one week. Fortunately only minor scrapes and dents ensued. A traffic death in a care home would most definitely make it into the papers, and that's to be avoided at all costs. So the director decided to boost safety with these convex traffic mirrors, although they don't take into account the vagaries of the elderly. The mirrors have already led to several inadvertent accidents, even with no oncoming traffic in sight. Some of the oldies were so fixated at seeing themselves in the mirror, you see, that they ran straight into a wall. And the walls here sport a coat of the rough sanded beige paint that was so fashionable back in the 1970s. Which usually means a nasty abrasion or two. Forgive me for being a bit gruesome, but the sanded paint makes it hard to scrub blood off the wall. So one can see traces of accidents in a number of spots. Some of these distressing marks were painted over, only in a slightly different shade of beige. 

The Director has no intention of removing the mirrors for now. To do so would mean admitting she'd made a  bad decision.'
From 'On the Bright Side' by Hendrik Groen. Sorry that wasn't horticulture, but I did enjoy it!
Small ads.: Two yew trees to give away – one 42” high the other 36”, to be collected. XXXXXXX
Home wanted for small Ferguson mains radio, 11x28x13 cm, No. FRG116D, Dab/Fm with guide book. XXXXXX                                                                                       Best wishes Margaret
